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 November 2016 

NOTE FROM PRESIDENT TOM 
 

Hello, All! 
 
The 2016 calendar year is nearing its end and will bring a 
change to our Society's fiscal year of July 1 through June 
30, a fiscal year the Society has had since its founding.  
Voting on our updated By-Laws is currently underway by 
e-mail by all members in good standing.  At the November 
night meeting on Monday, November 28, these e-mail 
votes, along with the votes of those present at the night meeting, will be counted and, 
hopefully, the updated By-Laws will be approved.  Several significant things will come 
out of the By-Law update: a new Board of Directors will need to be elected to take office 
beginning January 1, 2017. Also, the dues for 2017 and beyond will be due on January 
1 of the new calendar year, which will become our new fiscal year. Currently the dues, 
except for new members, who pay when they join, are paid just whenever during the 
year. There are some active members who have yet to pay 2016 dues. We haven't 
been pushy about this, but if you want to buy radios and parts cheap, use Shop facilities 
for personal repair work and use Society materials and copier resources, you should be 
willing to pay the $25 annual membership dues on time.  Many receive this Newsletter 
for information and will never come to the Shop or otherwise utilize our resources and 
they pay membership dues voluntarily to support the Society.  We appreciate the 
support we get from those folks we see and those folks we don't see.  
 
On a lighter note, restoration of old radios continues at the Shop and here are some 
pictures of the latest restoration work: 
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Maurice Hill working on a very compact AM radio. He said it was a TRF radio making reception 
poor. 

 

 
Jason Rumore and Dee Haynes reinstalling the restored turntable in Jason's console radio. 
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Maurice Lovelady showing Willie Henderson how to troubleshoot a small transistor table radio. 

 

 
Doc Holiday showing Dave Johnson where the arc came from when he turned his 1930's Zenith 

on. 
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Dee Haynes and Mike Williams blowing the dust out of Mike's old Silvertone radio in for repair. 

 

 
Maurice Lovelady brings in some unusual radios for repair and this one caught my eye. It is a 
1922 Model HR Clapp-Eastham one tube radio. 
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This is the inside of Maurice's Clapp-Eastham Radio showing the one tube circuit. 

 
We had two special guests, M. D. Smith and Dan Whitsett, Jr., both from Huntsville, AL 
tour the Shop on November 1 and they enjoyed the personal attention from members 
Dave Cisco and Don Keith as they learned about the Society.  M. D. and Dan's families 
have a long history with radio and later with television in our area.  There are two 
websites full of historical information on the Smith family's involvement in early radio 
and TV. These sites are: http://www.31alumni.com/ and 
http://www.31alumni.com/31histor.htm.  


